

CSI CSI IGB International Trade Union Confederation Confédération syndicale internationale Confederación Sindical Internacional Internationaler Gewerkschaftsbund

## Ayuba Wabba

President Président Präsident Presidente The Right Honourable Mohammad Shtayyeh Prime Minister Palestinian National Authority

## **Sharan Burrow**

General Secretary Secrétaire générale Generalsekretärin Secretaria General

HTUR/MG 21 October 2019

## The ITUC welcomes the Palestinian government decision to ban work permit brokerage

Dear Prime Minister,

I am writing on behalf of the International Trade Union Confederation (ITUC), representing 207 million workers across 163 countries, to welcome the cabinet's decision to ban the practice of labour brokers.

Labour brokerage has a tremendous impact on the Palestinian economy, and we know that half of Palestinian workers spend between a third and a half of their wages to obtain a permit to work in Israel. Moreover, not only does the permit brokerage violate the agreement signed between the PLO and the Israeli government, and in particular article 37 of the Paris Agreement, but it promotes modern forms of slavery, which contravene international human and labour rights standards.

The ITUC welcomes the government decision to abolish the brokerage system, and we strongly hope that this decision will be the first step of a more comprehensive reform aimed at breaking labour bonding and allowing Palestinian workers not be tied to a particular employer who provided them with the work permit.

Yours sincerely,

General Secretary

Contact: Bd (

Bd du Roi Albert II, 5, Bte 1 B-1210 Bruxelles, Belgique Tel: +32 (0)2 224 02 11 Fax: +32 (0) 2 201 58 15 e-mail:info@ituc-csi.org www.ituc-csi.org